
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
STATE OF CONNECTICUT 

DEPARTMENT OF EMERGENCY SERVICES & PUBLIC PROTECTION 
 

 

GENERAL BONDING SUB-COMMITTEE 

MARCH 29, 2021 

 

Good afternoon, Senator Moore, Representative Borer and distinguished members of the General 
Bonding Sub-Committee. I am Commissioner James C. Rovella of the Department of Emergency Services 
and Public Protection. 

Thank you for affording the Department this opportunity to appear before you today to discuss 

Governor Lamont’s proposed new bonding authorizations for DESPP in FY 2022 and FY 2023. We would 

like to thank Governor Lamont for his continued support of the Department with these important 

proposed authorizations. 

Proposed Authorizations: 

• Alterations, renovations, improvements to buildings and grounds, including utilities, mechanical 
systems, and energy conservation projects 
 
FY 2022-$10,700,000 
FY 2023-$28,2000,00 

 

• School Security Infrastructure Competitive Grant Program 
 
FY 2022-$5,000,000 
FY 2023-$10,000,00 

 

• Upgrade and replacement of the Connecticut Land Mobile Radio Network 
 
FY 2022-$39,000,000 

Once again thank you, and we are prepared to answer any questions you may have regarding Governor 
Lamont’s proposed authorizations.  


